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Dear Parishioner

This newsletter concerns Father Emmanuel Kanyama, who last came over 4 years ago to serve us during Fr. Michael’s holiday.

He was born and raised in Malawi.   He is the youngest of 12 children but several of these have died, including his twin sister. Life expectancy is very low in these poorer countries.   His mother is still alive, however, and looks after several of her orphaned grandchildren.   He was enabled to train for the priesthood by grants from the Society of St Peter the Apostle, part of the A.P.F.

His father was a teacher at a local school in Malirana a small village in the Dedza region where he now serves.   He was ordained in 1990 and in 1992 was sent by his bishop to Rome, to study for a Master’s degree in philosophy, so that he could return to Malawi to teach future generations of student priests.  Sadly, his father died during this period.

He has taught for 6 years at St. Anthony’s Major seminary in Kachebere, in the district of Mchinji, where he is now both Rector and Bursar.  It is situated in the diocese of Dedza under bishop Remi Sainte-Marie who is Canadian.   Currently there are 118 students and this number is expected to rise next year.

His work is mainly in the seminary, where he has a tremendous amount of responsibility.   He also assists at his local church.   The parish/district of Kachebere contains over 12,000 catholics, in an area of 300 square miles.   There are 3 churches/communities in this area.   There is also a district (government owned) 

hospital, to which he makes Apostolic visits with his students.

There are 3 missionaries based in this district but no aid agencies.   

Many of his students suffer from Malaria.   They bring it from their homes and then it spreads throughout the seminary when he also catches it.

Africa suffers a great deal from the HIV/AIDS virus, which is pandemic.   Malawi is no exception.   Because of this, there are a very great many orphans, who depend on  their local churches  and communities for their everyday needs.  There are no social services in Africa.

Father Emmanuel has a strong association with our parish.  He first visited Tonbridge in 1994 and has returned on 4 occasions.    He is in regular correspondence with Mary Gordon and Mary Woodhouse who keep us informed of his situation.

Dusty and Mary Miller, have been involved with him for 17 years, originally by sponsoring him as a student through the Society of St. Peter the Apostle.   Since his ordination they have helped him on many occasions with items he has needed for his ministry.   The African priests need this kind of help, since they could not hope to buy for themselves, such things as vestments and chalices. 

You may recall from our previous newsletter that the current drought is causing him much distress.   When food is short, the price soars.   He has 118 boys in his care and these have nowhere else to go, since their own families are probably in worse straits.

He and his boys need our prayers as much as our financial help.

FOOTNOTE

Whilst available cash is being spent on food and other basic needs, responsibilities such as building repairs and maintenance have to be left unattended.   Our Twinning will help to finance these and other projects, to help improve their quality of life.

Three payments were sent to Malawi on 6th May, each for £500.   They are intended to be spent on projects, which will go a little way to improve the situations in 3 areas of ministry.

Fr. Emmanuel - Has not yet been able to identify any urgent projects.   As you have read recently, he is overwhelmed by the drought and related social problems.   We have asked him to tell us how he spends the money.

Fr. Nazario - Will be starting to carry out much needed repairs to his seminary, including roof repairs and electrical re-wiring.   He is coming to Tonbridge again this year and, hopefully, he will bring news of the works being undertaken.   

Fr. Felix -  Here is a name you haven’t heard yet.   The June newsletter will concern him.   He is the parish priest of Fr Nazario’s local church.   It seems fitting to include a local parish in our twinning because, this way, we are helping local men, women and children as well as seminary students.   We hope to find out a lot more about local parish life this way.   We also have a list of urgent works he could not previously undertake.   Fr Nazario will bring more news about him in August.

Fr. Boniface – Has not been included in this tranche because he has recently been promoted to Vicar General.   This means that he may be no longer linked to the seminary or parish.   He is probably, in fact, now attached to the diocese. 

We expect to receive lots of photographs, letters and maybe videos from Malawi.   We will be showing these, from time to time, at various fund raising events      

Talking of fund raising events…Please note your diaries!!
A BARN DANCE will be held on SATURDAY 23RD NOVEMBER. 

Dancing to PUGWASH - A 6 piece band with a Caller to give the steps.                  No six shooters allowed.!!                    

                                                         HEEHAH!!
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